The Murie Family

July 11, 2012

Mr. David Allen President & CEO Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation 5705 Grant Creek Missoula, MT 59808

Dear Mr. Allen:

Some years ago your organization established the Olaus Murie Award, given to individuals who have done exemplary work establishing and protecting habitat, for elk and of necessity other animals and plants. The Murie family approved the use of my father's name on an award of that nature. Olaus and his brother Adolph spent their lives studying wildlife and especially wildlife habitat. Their careful and meticulous studies led to publications and scientific papers that have been used by students and established scientists as a solid, proven foundation for further research and policy making.

Now, we find that your organization has declared all-out war against wolves; unreasonable, with no basis in science at all, wholly emotional, cruel and anathema to the entire Murie family. We cannot condone this. It is in total opposition to the findings of careful independent research by hundreds of scientists. Wolves have always been a necessary part of a functional habitat for elk and other game animals. They have been re-introduced into areas where their absence has resulted in ecological imbalances. Now you are determined to exterminate them once again.

We cannot accept this. We must regretfully demand that unless you have a major change in policy regarding wolves that you cancel the Olaus Murie Award. The Murie name must never be associated with the unscientific and inhumane practices you are advancing.

Sincerely,

Donald Murie

Donald Murie

Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation Board

George McCoy, Ph.D. **Terry Sweet** John Caid Las Cruces, NM Grand Junction, CO Pinetop, AZ Paul O'Connell Mark Tolar Fred Bryant Kingsville, TX Beech Mountain, NC Woodville, TX Lou "Shark" Prusinovski GJ "Jerry" Pionessa Joe Treadway Moultrie, GA Asheville, NC Redding, CA Curtis Christiansen Linda Powell Keith Ward Giddings, TX Summerfield, NC Huson, MT Larry Devin Dennis Radocha Glenda Wilson Griswold, IA Boise, ID Cody, WY Rodger Fleming Chuck Roady **Honorary** Butler, PA Bonners Ferry, ID Swede French **Bob Munson Robert Springer** Eagle Creek, OR Mulberry, FL Lynnwood, WA Lee Gamble Lee Swanson Charlie Decker Dandridge, TN Cross Plains, WI Libby, MT

Conservation Community Leadership

Ron Regan Executive Director Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies	Steve Duerr Executive Director The Murie Center	Jamie Williams President The Wilderness Society
David Yarnold President & CEO Audubon	Larry Schweiger President & CEO National Wildlife Federation	Steven A. Williams President Wildlife Management Institute
Bob Ferris Executive Director Cascadia Wildlands	Frances Beinecke President Natural Resources Defense Council	Michael Hutchins, Executive Director &CEO The Wildlife Society

Jamie Clark President Defenders of Wildlife Anne Hummer Society for Conservation Biology Laurie Milford Executive Director Wyoming Outdoor Council

David W. Hoskins Executive Director The Izaak Walton League Michael Brune Executive Director The Sierra Club